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Committee of the Whole 

Public Safety Committee 
Wednesday, January 12, 2022 

7:00 a.m. 

Village Conference Room 
 

Attendance  
Committee Members:  

Timothy Nugent, Mayor X 

Timothy Boyce, Trustee X 

Todd Crockett, Trustee   X 

Diane Dole, Trustee   X 

Joel Gesky, Trustee X 

Sam Martin, Trustee X 

Wendell Phillips, Trustee  

Other attendees:  

Chris LaRocque, Village Administrator X 

Jim Hanley, Supt of Public Works  X 

Al Swinford, Chief of Police X 

Ryan Marion, Building Official   

Sarah Marion, Marketing Director   

Sheila Martin, Treasurer  X 

Darla Hurley, Deputy Village Clerk X 

 

Trustee Dole called the meeting to order at 7:00 a.m. 
 

A motion was made by Trustee Crockett, seconded by Mayor Nugent, to approve the minutes of the December 8, 2021 

as presented; motion carried by voice vote. All ayes, no nays. 
 

No Public Participation  
 

Items for Discussion: 

 

• Significant Case Updates –  Chief Swinford presented the monthly stats for December 2021.  (See 

attached.)  He also supplied a report from the Stolen Auto Task Force; a 2021 report of naloxone use for the 

department; a use of force report for 2021; an Investigations 2021 year in review report and a 2021 year in 

review for the vehicle fleet.  The department is still pursuing participation in the Domestic Violence Task 

Force.   

 

• Camera Update –  The use of the cameras has been invaluable to the department.  The camera at St. Joseph 

Catholic Church did not work out but will continue to see about having one positioned on South Main Street.   

More cameras on Route 50 especially on the far north and far south would be helpful.  Mr. LaRocque 

suggested that electric be installed at the new entrance signs and then maybe cameras added on the signs.  

The village has between 140-150 registered security cameras for the Camera Rebate program. 

 

• Personnel Update – All new officers are doing well.  Officer Nelson and Brandt have completed their FTO 

and are patrolling on their own.  Officer Dokter is on the last week of his FTO and then will have his shadow 

step and then will be on his own by the last week of January.  Officer Sinadinos is scheduled to finish her 

FTO and be released to solo patrol by mid-February.   

 

• Solar Speed Signs – The signs will be moved to South Cypress and to North Maple Streets.    
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A motion by Mayor Nugent and seconded by Trustee Martin to adjourn the meeting at 7:32 a.m. Voice vote – all ayes. 
 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Darla Hurley, Deputy Village Clerk 


